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We would like to recommend Kirstin Shilkitus for Duel Master Volunteer Award. Kirstin Shilkitus is a mentor on the Miracle Workers Robotics team, MOE for short. Kirstin plays a major role on our team. She is a mentor on the mechanical sub team and is the Dean of MOE University. She provides a light humor that keeps things fun, is always open to new ideas and truly values students’ input.

As the mentor on the mechanical sub team, Kirstin has extensive machine shop knowledge. She stresses the importance of learning all of the basic skills so that everyone feels involved in the entire building process. She instructs us in the proper and safe use of the machine shop equipment and challenges us to make parts ourselves if we cannot find the one that we need in the lab. Not only does Kirstin spend a great deal of time working with us during build season, she spent many evenings after work this summer helping us to work on the new drive train for this coming year’s robot. 

MOE University is a program where students learn the basic skills that will be needed to build a robot. It takes place during the fall, before the competition season starts. As the Dean of MOE University, Kirstin comes up with creative engineering projects that are both fun and interesting. Last year, she had the team build trebuchets that we used in a water balloon launching competition. This year, the team is building Rube Goldberg machines that will be used to dispense the Pez candy from a Pez dispenser. The Rube Goldberg project requires students to use their problem solving skills. In addition, students are gaining the chance to become actual engineers and are able to really get excited about engineering. These projects help to bring the team together with a combination of mentor expertise, parental support, and student input.

An important skill that Kirstin stresses during MOE University is the process of writing and drawing out ideas. This way, ideas are clearer to others and the student is learning how to be a more effective communicator. 

Since Kirstin is one of the youngest mentors on our team, she helps to bridge the gap between the students, mentors and parents. She is able to provide very useful advice on the college process, especially concerning engineering majors. 

Kirstin’s enthusiasm is contagious; she truly loves her work and it shows. She is the only woman mechanical engineering mentor on the team. Her professional manner is not only a great influence to everyone on the team; she is a great role model to all of the young women on the team as well. 

